National Federation of the Blind

Of Kentucky 

Board Meeting

June 23, 2014

The Officers and Board Members of the National Federation of the Blind met via telephone conference call.  The meeting was called to order at approximately 8:05 PM Eastern time.  Members present were: Cathy Jackson, President, Pamela Glisson, First Vice President, Charles Allen, Second Vice President, Lora Felty, Secretary, Mike Freholm, Treasurer, Board Members, Katie Adkins, Denise Franklin, John Glisson, Danny Perry, Melanie Peskoe and George Stokes.

Secretary’s Report: Lora Felty

The minutes from the May 26th, 2014 meeting were distributed to the board via email prior to this meeting.  They were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Mike Freholm

General Checking: $4,394.03

Cameron Fund: $1,605.07 (financial scholarships)

NFBK Fund: $67,634.83

Allen Scholarship Fund: $54,244.02 (restricted)

$2,089.48 of the amount in general checking represents the money being held in escrow from the Murray Chapter treasury. This leaves the affiliate a balance in general checking of $2,304.55.  After we honor our pledges to the National Organization our balance would be further depleted.  George Stokes made the motion and it was seconded by Charles Allen that our treasurer transfers money from the NFBK Fund into checking so that NFBK’s available funds balance will be closer to the $5,000 amount. The exact dollar amount was left to the discretion of the treasurer.      

Old Business

The meeting was called primarily to re-visit the NFBK policy on closed board meetings.  After a lengthy discussion of the advantages and disadvantages of open and closed meetings, the motion was made by Pamela Glisson and seconded by George Stokes that NFBK start holding open meetings beginning with the next called meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.  Some of the recommendations for conducting open board meetings are as follows: The meetings will be managed using Roberts Rules of Order.  When time allows the president will ask for public comment.  When possible the president will post an agenda ahead of meeting time.  The board reserves the right to conduct closed meetings when it believes there are sensitive and or confidential matters that need to be discussed.

The sale of reverse raffle tickets was discussed.  Cathy reminded everyone that we must begin selling the tickets since this is one of our major fundraisers.  She also reminded those who were going to convention not to forget to take tickets along.  Cathy also stated that we would take at least 100 key chains to convention to sell. 

Cathy asked Melanie Peskoe to attend a Spirit of Seventy-Five meeting while at convention since she is spearheading this event here in Kentucky.

New Business

Cathy told the board that at the last meeting she forgot to ask about contributing door prizes to the national convention.  A motion was made by George Stokes and seconded by Charles Allen that the NFBK contribute $100 to be divided into 4 $25 prizes for convention. The motion carried unanimously.

Cathy announced that Denise Franklin has resigned as editor of the Kentucky Cardinal.  Lora Felty and Todd Stephens have agreed to co-edit the affiliate newsletter.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM.

